
EXTRACT FROM ACADEMIC POLICY COMMITTEE MINUTES:  19.1.96

96.13
Ten-Point Modules in Full-time Undergraduate Courses (Item 7)


The Committee noted that the Sub-Committee, in conjunction with the Sub-Committee on Teaching and Learning, had kept under review the modular course structures of the University since their introduction in 1992.  Concerns had been expressed on a number of occasions about the artificial combination of unrelated topics within certain modules in full-time undergraduate courses as a result of the requirement to meet the six-module standard in each year.


While discussions with Faculties indicated a spectrum of opinion, the Sub-Committee agreed that, in exceptional cases, flexibility might be permitted.  The Sub-Committee was anxious to safeguard the integrity of the basic structure so that the potential advantages of modularity should not be undermined.  It was also expected that Faculties would wish to restrict any proposals for ten-point modules to a minimum.


The Committee noted that the Sub-Committee had proposed a set of principles to control the introduction of ten-point modules.  These included a restriction on the maximum number permissible in a semester (two) and a requirement for Faculty proposals to be approved by the Sub-Committee.


AGREED that:

(i)
the limited introduction of ten-point modules be permitted in full-time undergraduate courses;

(ii)
proposals to introduce such modules be subject to the principles set out in paper APC/96/2.

EXTRACT FROM TEACHING AND LEARNING COMMITTEE MINUTES:  2.5.01

01.92 Ten Point Modules  (Item 2.2)

AGREED:
that the Sub-Committee’s recommendations be endorsed as follows: 

 i)
that as the introduction of 10 point modules was a curriculum design issue, there should no longer be a requirement to seek Sub-Committee approval for their introduction in full-time courses;

ii)
that the number of 10 point modules in full-time courses should continue to be restricted to two per semester.

Note: Restriction rescinded in 2008.

